
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 

Business Meeting 

Thursday September 1, 2016 

President Jim Jenson called meeting to order at 10:00 AM 

Rhonda Denny introduced guests and two new members Linda Ketelsen and Beverley Green. 

Quilt Related Announcements: 

General Announcements:     

- Genelle Voorhees shared information on the Beth Foley Roseland Academy scholarship.  These 

sessions will being conducted from 2:30 to 5:30 on Thursdays at the Roseland Academy.   12 

students have showed interest and are signed up to participate.  See Genelle Vorhees for more 

details or to participate. 

- Carolle LeMonnier introduced Founders’ Day theme dressed in beautiful RUBY RED!!   Please 

sign up for food to share. 

- Leslie Kruse shared information on an upcoming exhibit at the Art Museum of Sonoma County.   

Faith Ringgold:  An American Artist. The exhibit will be feature some beautiful items including a 

quilt that has hung in the Guggenheim …show opens on October 22, 2016.  Leslie Kruse donated 

the book TAR BEACH, the story behind the quilt, to our guilds’ library recently. 

Jan Westerman.  What’s coming??   Save this date Jan 12, 2017th     

Cathy Conover:  Garden tour is coming up on Sunday Sept 18th.  Benefits Sonoma County Master 

Gardeners.  See the Sonoma County Master Gardner website.  Western Sonoma County is the location 

this year. 

Old Business:  None 

Treasures Report:  Treasurer is attending the Guild retreat. If you have a funds request please see Jim 

Jensen.  

Mystery Quilt Show parade of quilts….beautiful work and so many different designs from the same 

pattern taught by Linda Hooper on June 2. 

UFO Challenge:  Coordinator: Fran Threewit - Many finished projects were shared and chocolates were 

gifted to those who completed their projects.  Commitment funds were also returned to those who 

completed UFOs. 

Committee Reports: 



Programs   Jan Nilsen -   Oct and Nov workshops are now open for signups.  See the website for more 

information and details. 

Community Quilts:   Sept 29th 5th Thursday workshop at LBC!   Come if you can.  Bring your machine or 

your hand sewing tools.  Work on Community Quilts or your own project. 

Block-of-the-Month:  Diana Roberts - October block is called “Signal”.  “Cool” is the August block and the 

blocks were won by Linda Ziemer. 

TSW: Linda Gilbert – Jan Westerman will demo the Go Baby machine for die cuts. 

Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny - how does food sharing work at the guild meetings….bring 

something to share during your birthday month and 6 months later…. 

Library: Sharon Fry - informed us of wonderful news adds to the library. 

Boutique:  Betty Upchurch- Please visit Betty for raffle tickets. 

Sew-A-Row:  Genelle Voorhees-showed SAR’s that are available….some simple and some 

complicated….come pick a project and add your talent.  There are only 6 weeks left to add your creative 

touches.   

Linda Hooper…how to hold the microphone!   Straight out in front of your mouth!!  Not on your chin. 

- Founders Day luncheon…red and white quilts…for a founders’ day quilt parade….table 

hostesses…arrive at 8:45 to set up your table. 

Final Announcements   None   

Name Tag Drawing   Valeska Lattin and Judy Kubilus were the lucky winners. 

Show and Tell    Inspiration abounds 

Meeting adjourned at  11:41 A.M. 

Notes respectfully submitted by  Carole Behlke 

 

 

 

 

 


